12/14/20  TB Meeting minutes approved 12/28/20

Town of Charlton

Saratoga County

Town Board Meeting

December 14, 2020
The Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Charlton, Saratoga County, New York was held at the Charlton Town Hall, 758 Charlton Rd, Charlton, NY and called to order by Supervisor Grattidge at 7:30 p.m.   

Supervisor Grattidge led the pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin, Councilman Grasso, Councilman Ranaletto, Councilman Robbins, Supervisor Grattidge.

Also in attendance: Town Clerk Brenda Mills, Attorney Craig.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
RESOLUTION #162
Approval of Minutes 
Motion by Councilman Grasso
Seconded by Councilman Robbins
BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board has approved the minutes of the Town Board  Agenda Meeting on November 23, 2020.
Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays.  CARRIED
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR FOR AGENDA ITEMS
No one chose to speak.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT

The Town Clerk’s office took in $829.00 for the month of November.  $409.33 was paid to the Supervisor’s Office as revenue and $419.67 was paid to other Governmental agencies.  
Note: Vouchers #2502 and #2503 of Abstract 25 replaced voided voucher numbers #766 and #767 from the November 23rd  Abstract #120 for engineering services.    The new total of Abstract #120 was $101,134.03.

RESOLUTION #163
Acceptance of the Town Clerk’s Report
Motion by Councilman Ranaletto
Seconded by Councilman Robbins
BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board has accepted the Town Clerk’s report as read.

Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays.  CARRIED
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Grattidge reported for the month of November that he attended the normal Town and County meetings.  The Town Budget was successfully passed as well as the County Budget.  The Town was able to continue the tradition of no Town or Highway tax.
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MONTHLY REPORT OF SUPERVISOR

TO THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF CHARLTON:

Pursuant to Section 125 of the Town Law, I hereby render the following detailed statement
of all moneys received and disbursed by me during the month of November, 2020:

DATED: December 1, 2020

SUPERVISOR

Balance Balance
10/31/2020 Iocreases Decreases 11/30/2020

A GENERAL FUND - TOWNWIDE

CASH - CHECKING 28,152.51 84,457.85 28,204.78

CASH - SAVING 63,980.89 195,125.18 162,700.49

PETTY CASH 600.00 0.00 600.00

Park Fees Reserve 45,138.63 12,004.50 49,143.13
TOTAL 141,872.03 291,587.53

DA HIGHWAY FUND

CASH, SPECIAL RESERVE 15
TOTAL 277,249.56 163,340.60 162,405.82 278,184.34
F WATER #1 FUND
CASH - CHECKING 33.54 11,730.26 33.54
CASH - SAVINGS 327,915.49 1,686.63 317,871.86
CASH, SPECIAL RESERVES 202,324.07 0.41 202,324.48
TOTAL 530,273.10 13,417.30 23,460.52 520,229.88

H CAPITAL PROJECTS

CASH - CHECKING 206,189.00 155,833 .30
SAVINGS -178,3 00 0.00
TOTAL 27,887.00 155,923.30 167,620.60 16,189.70

SW WATER #2 FUND

0.00
2 27,737.81
TOTAL 226.03 445.64 27,737.81

TA TRUST & AGENCY
CBSH - CEECKING 10,807.49 38,999.65 40,935.30 8,871.84
TOTAL 10,807.49 38,999.65 40,935.30 8,871.84
TOTAL ALL FUNDS 1,016,046.60 663,494.41 587,679.04 1,091,861.97
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Town Offices will be closed December 24 through the 26th for the Christmas holiday.
COMMUNICATIONS
Supervisor Grattidge confirmed that he has submitted his resignation letter and will be leaving his position as Town Supervisor at the end of this month.  He will not be in attendance at the December 28th meeting.

Supervisor Grattidge said that today Town received a Special Usage Application from Jason Nemec for 786 Charlton Road.  The Board would like the Building and Zoning Department to review the application and make sure that it meets all of the requirements for Special Use Permit and the variance.  Once the Town Board has reviewed it, they will decide which Board the applications will be referred to.
DEPARTMENT, COMMITTEE & COUNCILMAN REPORTS
Zoning – In November, 3 permits were issued, $342.75 was collected in fees, 3 Cos and 18 CCs were issued.  3 searches were completed.  The closed permit value was $925,800.00.

Town of Ballston Library – Tom Saginaw said that the library now has expanded hours on Saturdays from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m., and the Library also offers curb service.  Mr. Saginaw read the following resolution that the Library Board of Trustees passed in honor of Supervisor Grattidge:
Board Resolution of the Trustees of the Town of Ballston Community Library in recognition and sincere appreciation of distinguished leadership and partnership by Charlton Town Supervisor Alan R. Grattidge.

Duly Passed on 2 December 2020

In recognition and sincere appreciation of distinguished leadership and partnership by Charlton Town Supervisor Alan R. Grattidge.

WHEREAS Supervisor Grattidge has announced his intention to retire from elective service in December of 2020, after 24 years of Service to the Town of Charlton, with 15 of those 24 years serving as the Charlton Supervisor; and

WHEREAS in that time, Supervisor Grattidge has worked ceaselessly to advance the interests of the citizens of Charlton; and

WHEREAS Supervisor Grattidge, throughout that extended time,  has provided outstanding support for, and, partnership with, the Town of Ballston Community Library;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Trustees of the Town of Ballston Community Library recognize and extend sincere appreciation to Alan R. Grattidge for his many years of committed service to the Town of Charlton and continued support for, and partnership with, the Town of Ballston Community Library, and, further, wish him well in all future endeavors; and,

AND be it further resolved that this resolution of recognition and sincere appreciation, having been unanimously approved, be duly recorded in the minutes of the Town of Ballston Community Library Board of Trustees Meeting held on this 2nd day of the month of December in the year 2020.

 Steve Zarelli

President

Board of Trustees

Town of Ballston Community Library

Highway –  Highway Superintendent Heritage said that the new backhoe should be received tomorrow and confirmed that it will be paid for out of the 2021 budget.  He read the following report:
1. Paving on Degraff road spots and thanks to Galway highway for helping

2. Feather bed and Rocky Ridge grader blade and rolled 

3. Leaf pick up week

4. Marking out catch basins and road cross culverts 

5. Hauling gravel for Galway two days

6. Removed stumps on Rocky Ridge 

7. Changed a tire oil seal on truck nine

8. Installed two driveway culvert pipes

9. Maintenance on the gradall, truck nine and the chipper  

10. Started trimming trees around town 

11. Changed tires on multiple trucks 

12. Dig safe location were 26

13. I went to the superintendents luncheon 

Parks – David Pohl reported that the tennis and volleyball nets from Elmer Smith Park have been put away for the winter.
Constables – In November , there were 28 patrols, 17 complaints, 12 911 calls, and 2 accidents/1 EMT/2 EID calls responded to.  2,244 miles were traveled, and 34 tickets were issued (13 issued on Route 67).   

Dog Control – In November, there were 8 calls received, 4 expired licenses followed up on and 3 dogs seized returned to owner. No court appearance tickets were issued.

Councilman Grasso said that he participated in some interviews for candidates for the Bookkeeper position. The Board will vote on the resolution to appoint a new Bookkeeper tonight.  The hours have been reduced to approximately 20 hours per week and it will be a part time position.
Planning Board – The Board will meet on December 21st to review the Case subdivision on West Line Road for a 2 lot subdivision.  The Board has recently approved the Aabo 2 lot subdivision on Shadick Road.

Community Center – Councilman Grasso said that another quote was received for the septic system at the Community Center, but was higher that the Odorless Cleaners bid, so the plan is to move forward with Odorless.  It now appears that the Town’s work on the septic system can be done independently from the Fire Departments work on the septic.  The work does not need to be done concurrently.
Water – Councilman Grasso reported that the Town did receive a lead exceedance letter from the Department of Health based on the lead testing that the Town does every few years.  Based on the testing, 2 out of 10 resident samples showed lead as a contaminant.  It is suspected that the lead came from the internal plumbing in the homes, but regardless the Town must follow certain protocols.  The Water Commissioners met and discussed the letter and action plan.  Many items have already been started to be put in to place.  Some notifications will need to be done and some additional testing will need to be done.  The homeowners of the 2 samples that tested positive have been notified and we are working on re-sampling their water.  The leak in the water tower was repaired successfully.  The back-up pressure supply system took over during the repair and there were no negative effects on residents during the repair.  A big shout-out was given for Suez Water who flawlessly performed the repair.

The work on the pump house expansion is continuing for the chlorination system.  We are waiting on some doors to close up the addition.  The remaining work consists of the interior finishing, installation of the air conditioning unit and installation of the chlorination equipment. The Town has received all of the chlorination system equipment.
Councilman Grasso asked to have the Organizational meeting on Saturday, January 2nd at 10:00 a.m.  The purpose of the meeting will be for the appointment of a new Supervisor as well as adoption of the 2021 Organization Resolutions.  The Councilman said he would like this meeting to be done on Zoom and asked The Town Clerk to set up the zoom meeting.
Councilman Grasso told Supervisor Grattidge that he has been a tremendous mentor, great fellow Board member, tremendous Supervisor to the Town, and great friend to him and he appreciates all of his service to the Town.  Supervisor Grattidge said that in the seven years that Councilman Grasso has been on the Board he has worked hard and learned a lot about all of the Town workings.  He has all the confidence in the world that Councilman Grasso would do a great job as Supervisor.

MOTIONS, RESOLUTIONS, AND AUTHORIZATIONS

RESOLUTION #164
A RESOLUTION TO HIRE ODORLESS SANITARY CLEANERS FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE REPLACEMENT SEPTIC SYSTEM FOR THE CHARLTON COMMUNITY CENTER 
Motion by Councilman Grasso

Seconded by Councilman Glavin
Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin: Aye,  Councilman Grasso: Aye,  Councilman Ranaletto: Aye, Councilman Robbins: Aye, Supervisor Grattidge: Aye.  CARRIED
TOWN OF CHARLTON

COUNTY OF SARATOGA

STATE OF NEW YORK

RESOLUTION NO. 164  

December 14, 2020

RESOLUTION TO HIRE ODORLESS SANITARY CLEANERS FOR THE

CONSTRUCTION OF THE REPLACEMENT SEPTIC SYSTEM FOR THE

CHARLTON COMMUNITY CENTER

            WHEREAS, due to the fact that the Charlton Fire House and Town of Charlton Community Center utilize a shared septic system, and that there is a pending sale of the Fire House to a private buyer, the Charlton Town Board has determined it necessary and in the best interest of the Town to replace the current septic system with an independent septic system entirely within Community Center property; and

WHEREAS, the Charlton Fire District has agreed to pursue design and replacement of its own septic system within their existing property; and 


WHEREAS, the Charlton Town Board commissioned its Town Engineer, the Environmental Design Partnership, to design a replacement septic system for the Community Center; and


WHEREAS, the Charlton Town Board, pursuant to its’ Procurement Policy, solicited and sought interested and competitive bids and proposals from three local qualified septic installers including Odorless Sanitary Cleaners, Inc., Charlton Septic Service, and Nicoll Septic Service; and 


WHEREAS, following a one-month bidding period, the Charlton Town Board received only two quotes for the desired work; one quote being from Odorless Sanitary Cleaners, Inc., for $24,650.00, and a second quote from Charlton Septic Service, LLC,  for $25,500.00; and 


WHEREAS, the Odorless Sanitary Cleaners, Inc. quote provided for a lump sum price of $24,650.00, which also included a deduct alternate of $7,500.00 for substitution of the proposed pump design with a standard seamless septic tank and deletion of the proposed rail system; and


WHEREAS, the Charlton Town Board and the Town Engineer have reviewed the proposal and feel the deduct alternate option will adequately satisfy the septic needs of the Community Center and provide the most value for the septic system replacement, and further found the Odorless proposal to be a good choice to perform the work, at a reasonable cost, value, and expense to the Town.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Charlton hereby awards the replacement of the septic system at the Community Center to Odorless Sanitary Cleaners, Inc. of  P.O. Box 1249, Ballston Lake, N.Y., 12019, in the Town of Charlton, including the deduct alternate, for the lump sum bid amount of $17,150.00; and it is further
RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of Charlton wishes to and does hereby budget an additional $2,850.00 to cover the cost of incidental electrical work needed to tie the effluent pumping system into the Community Center’s electrical panel and to cover the cost of any unforeseen conditions that may arise during construction; and it is further

RESOLVED, that total construction of the septic system replacement is hereby funded for an amount not to exceed the sum of $20,000.00.  Any cost exceeding this amount will be subject to further Town Board review and authorization; and it is further

RESOLVED, the Town Supervisor or the Deputy Supervisor, is authorized to enter into and sign all the necessary documentation, and pay all amounts needed to effectuate same.

Moved by
Councilman Grasso


   Voting: Councilman Glavin
  Aye










   Councilman Grasso    
  Aye

Seconded by
Councilman Glavin



   Councilman Ranaletto  Aye

 







   Councilman Robbins    Aye









   Supervisor Grattidge     Aye

The resolution was duly adopted on December 14, 2020.   









_____________________________









Brenda Mills, Town Clerk

RESOLUTION #165
A RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE NEW LGS-1 RETENTION AND DISPOSITION SCHEDULE FOR NEW YORK LOCAL GOVERNMENT RECORDS TO REPLACE THE EXISTING MU-1 
Motion by Councilman Grasso

Seconded by Councilman Ranaletto

Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin: Aye,  Councilman Grasso: Aye,  Councilman Ranaletto: Aye, Councilman Robbins: Aye, Supervisor Grattidge: Aye.  CARRIED
TOWN OF CHARLTON

COUNTY OF SARATOGA

STATE OF NEW YORK

RESOLUTION NO.   165

December 14, 2020

RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE NEW LGS-1 RETENTION AND DISPOSITION

SCHEDULE FOR NEW YORK LOCAL GOVERNMENT RECORDS

TO REPLACE THE EXISTING MU-1



WHEREAS, each municipality is required by law to adopt, use and follow the New York State current Retention and Disposition Schedule for local government records.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the Town of Charlton that the “Retention and Disposition Schedule for New York Local Government Records (LSG-1)” issued pursuant to Article 57-A of the Arts and Cultural Affairs Law, and containing legal minimum retention periods for local government records, is hereby adopted for use by all officers  in the Town in legally disposing of valueless records listed therein, and be it further

RESOLVED, that in accordance with Article 57-A:


(a)
Only those records will be disposed of that are described in the “Retention and Disposition Schedule for New York Local Government Records (LGS-1), after they have met the minimum retention periods described therein; and


(b)
Only those records will be disposed of that do not have sufficient administrative, fiscal, legal or historical value to merit retention beyond established legal minimum periods.

Moved by
Councilman Grasso


   Voting: Councilman Glavin
  Aye










   Councilman Grasso    
  Aye

Seconded by
Councilman Ranaletto



   Councilman Ranaletto  Aye

 







   Councilman Robbins    Aye









   Supervisor Grattidge     Aye

The resolution was duly adopted on December 14, 2020.   









_____________________________









Brenda Mills, Town Clerk

RESOLUTION #166
A RESOLUTION TO APPOINT A BOOKKEEPER TO THE SUPERVISOR 

Motion by Councilman Grasso

Seconded by Councilman Robbins
Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin: Aye,  Councilman Grasso: Aye,  Councilman Ranaletto: Aye, Councilman Robbins: Aye, Supervisor Grattidge: Aye.  CARRIED
TOWN OF CHARLTON

COUNTY OF SARATOGA

STATE OF NEW YORK

RESOLUTION No. 166

December 14, 2020

RESOLUTION TO APPOINT A 

BOOKKEEPER TO THE SUPERVISOR


WHEREAS, the Town of Charlton recently had its Bookkeeper provide notice of her intent to resign her position effective January 8, 2021, placing the Town in need of a replacement for such duties; and


WHEREAS, the Board, after investigation and discussion, has decided to change the position designation and fill the position with a part-time Bookkeeper carrying the title designation of Bookkeeper to the Supervisor; and


WHEREAS, the Town caused to post and advertise for the position, accepted and reviewed applications, and conducted a series of interviews to fill the position; and


WHEREAS, the Town received an application from Tammy Pudney, of 175 Glenwild Road, Middle Grove, New York, 12850, and after interviewing her, reviewing information provided, and checking references, found her to meet the requirements of the position, amply qualified, capable and willing to fill the position and duties thereof.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board does hereby hire and appoint Tammy Pudney of  175 Glenwild Road, Middle Grove, New York, to the position of Bookkeeper to the Supervisor for the Town of Charlton, effective and commencing December 15, 2020, at an hourly rate of $25.00/hour, on a part-time at-will basis, with work  duties and hours to be at the sole direction and discretion  of the Town Supervisor, and classified as an exempt position, not subject to minimum wage or overtime pay, and with no other benefits provided to or for said position.
Moved by
Councilman Grasso


   Voting: Councilman Glavin
  Aye










   Councilman Grasso    
  Aye

Seconded by
Councilman Robbins



   Councilman Ranaletto  Aye

 







   Councilman Robbins    Aye









   Supervisor Grattidge     Aye

The resolution was duly adopted on December 14, 2020.   








_____________________________








    Brenda Mills, Town Clerk

RESOLUTION #167
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT TO ORDER NEW HIGHWAY EQUIPMENT FOR USE IN THE TOWN OF CHARLTON HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT, INCLUDING A 2021 INTERNATIONAL HV613 SBA FITTED UP WITH A FRONT PLOW AND WING WITH SPREADER
Motion by Councilman Grasso

Seconded by Councilman Robbins
Discussion:  Councilman Robbins confirmed that the truck is expected to be delivered at the end of next year and payment due in 2022.
Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin: Aye,  Councilman Grasso: Aye,  Councilman Ranaletto: Aye, Councilman Robbins: Aye, Supervisor Grattidge: Aye.  CARRIED
TOWN OF CHARLTON

COUNTY OF SARATOGA

STATE OF NEW YORK

RESOLUTION NO.  167

December 14, 2020

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT

TO ORDER NEW HIGHWAY EQUIPMENT FOR USE IN THE

TOWN OF CHARLTON HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT, INCLUDING

A 2021 INTERNATIONAL HV613 SBA FITTED UP WITH A FRONT PLOW 

AND WING WITH SPREADER


WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has advised the Town Board that due to the aging condition of a Highway Department plow truck, and in keeping with the Town’s long term equipment replacement program, it is necessary to replace such vehicle in order to adequately and safely provide needed services to the residents of the Town of Charlton with respect to road clearing, maintenance, repair and safety; and


WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has also advised the Town Board that it is necessary to replace the snow plow and wing with spreader currently used on the aging Highway Department plow truck as well, in order to properly and safely provide said road services to the residents of the Town of Charlton; and 


WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has obtained proposals for the truck, snow plow and wing with spreader, a copy of which information and proposal is shown on the attached documents presented to the Town Board by the Highway Superintendent as part of a State purchase program available to highway superintendents within the State of New York, such a program having comparable price discounts similar to those provided by and acceptable to the New York State Office of General Services; and


WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has recommended to the Town Board, following extensive investigation of other vehicles and equipment able to provide the necessary services to the residents of the Town of Charlton, that he be authorized to purchase the truck, snow plow and wing with spreader as such items are described on the attached two (2) documents.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Charlton Highway Superintendent is hereby authorized to order for purchase a 2021 International HV613 SBA for the approximate amount of $124,671.52, and have it fitted up with all the necessary parts and equipment needed for road clearing, repair and maintenance, including a front plow and wing with spreader, for the additional sum of approximately $114,695.00, and be it further


RESOLVED, that the Town of Charlton Highway Superintendent is hereby authorized to expend the combined total sum of $239,366.52 in order to pay for the truck and equipment referenced in this resolution, along with additional miscellaneous costs, expenses and price adjustments which may not be specifically set forth in the attached documentation, but in no event shall the total cost be more than the total combined amount of $250,000.00. Said amount to be funded by the issuance of serial bonds or bond anticipation notes at times and under terms as set forth by the Town Board.

Moved by
Councilman Grasso


   Voting: Councilman Glavin
  Aye










   Councilman Grasso    
  Aye

Seconded by
Councilman Robbins



   Councilman Ranaletto  Aye

 







   Councilman Robbins    Aye









   Supervisor Grattidge     Aye

The resolution was duly adopted on December 14, 2020.   









_____________________________









Brenda Mills, Town Clerk

ABSTRACT OF CLAIMS
RESOLUTION #168
Approval of Abstract of Claims
Motion by Councilman Ranaletto
Seconded by Councilman Glavin
The Town Board members audited Abstract #121, voucher numbers 769 - 820 in the amount of $61,704.71    and   Abstract #24,  voucher  numbers 2401 – 2402 in the amount of $1,295.25    and 

Abstract #25, voucher numbers 2501 – 2503 in the amount of $9,512.97. 

Roll Call:  Councilman Glavin: Aye,  Councilman Grasso: Aye,  Councilman Ranaletto: Aye, Councilman Robbins: Aye, Supervisor Grattidge: Aye.  CARRIED
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR 
Mike McNamara, Town Engineer, said that he has known and worked with Supervisor Grattidge for over 20 years and although Alan is not much of a golfer, he has always had the best interests of the Town at heart. He wished the Supervisor well in his retirement.
RESOLUTION #169
Motion to adjourn the meeting
Motion by Councilman Robbins
Seconded by Councilman Grasso
Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays.  CARRIED
The meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Mills
Town Clerk
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